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MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

Monday 14 MAY 2018, 7.00 p.m.

VILLAGE HALL

Present: Cllr Cohen, Cllr Bate, Cllr Pettengell. Cllr Razaq, Cllr Redman, Cllr Sheldrick, Cllr Tyler, Cllr Rayner, Cllr Taylor, The Parish Clerk and 7 members of the public.
The Chairman welcomed everybody
· Apologies – Brenda Mullingan
· To approve and sign the Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held 8 May 2017 – The Minutes were approved and signed as a true record.
· Reports from
· Chairman  - Cllr Cohen gave a report of the activities of the Parish Council over the last year, (insert or attach)
· Responsible Financial Officer – The Clerk gave a report of the finances: Our end of year balance is £24,513 and spending in 2017/8 was £20,000. Most of this was on the village hall project and we used the £15,000 grant from KCC to fund the works. Other expenditure was routine and includes the Clerks salary, subscriptions and maintenance of parish grounds.  
· Village Hall Management Committee – Curtis Galbraith gave thanks to the Parish Council for their efforts in the village hall refurbishment and new heating and explained that this was necessary as the old heating system was expensive to run and not fit for purpose. The village hall trustees have negotiated a good electricity rate for commercial premises starting May 2018. Mr Galbraith also gave thanks to Peter and Helen Leach for the many hours that they spent in driving the project. He also gave thanks to Gigaclear and Saul Cullen for getting a good package for the wifi which is set to continue for the foreseeable future.
Hires have been busy and some of the hire funds have been spent on the refurbishment. There is a good diversity of hires including yoga, pilates, the Lions and children’s parties; with Helens encouragement the hires remain buoyant. The hire charges have gone up but no-one has queried them. There is a good team of trustees but the workload needs to be shared. There is due to be further refurbishment of the windows and external decoration.
· Tennis Club – Cila Langdon-Down gave an update on behalf of the Tennis Club: The chairman, Peter Mullinger reported that the membership of the club had declined very slightly since the previous year but was still very healthy with 43 families 55 adults and 14 juniors currently on the membership list. The club is again running its junior coaching sessions for 12 weeks with the first session taking place on May 3rd with a good attendance including a number of new juniors. The sessions are run in ability groups with age ranges from 4 years to 14 years. Our coach Carolyn Brown has been running coaching for over 10 years and they have continued to be well supported. Our hope is that some of the juniors will eventually become senior members of the club. We would like to thank the Fairlawne Estate for leasing the courts to the club for a peppercorn rent which means we can continue to keep subscriptions very affordable while maintaining the condition of the courts to a high standard. Our website is continually updated and we receive a lot of new membership enquiries through it. Fortunately one of our committee members is experienced in website production and maintenance issues.

The club sessions on Tuesday and Sunday afternoons throughout the year are generally well

attended (slightly less so on cold winter afternoons!) and all members are invited to play in mixed ability groups of social tennis.
· Church –Paul Britton, Warden reported that the new Rector, Pater Hayler, had settled in very well and is very popular. There has been a gradual rise in attendance, on average 50 attendees. Play Church has been re-established and alternates with Plaxtol Church. The building is in a good state of repair, the gates to the porch have been refurbished and 3 of the older tombs have been restored and the lytch gate overhauled. Ahead there are 2 significant projects to undertake; some stone repairs and restoration of a wall painting. Mr Britton gave thanks to the Parish Council for their contribution towards the grounds maintenance. They are looking for 3 new bell ringers, they meet on Tuesdays at 8pm. In 2017, attendance at the Farmers market went up to160-170 people per week, it is reasonable profitable and proceeds go to agricultural charities. The August Bank Holiday Fayre raised £4,500 last year. 
· WI – Margaret Thompson reported that the WI had had a good year but numbers had declined. They had done some courses, days out, lunches and theatre trips and heard some excellent guest speakers. They have done some fund raising events and have reasonable finances. Next year is the 100 year celebration of the WI.
· Kent County Council - Report from County Councillor Rayner – Cllr Rayner was elected in May 2017 and took over from Valerie Dagger who had been in post for 16 years. Cllr Rayner has taken on some additional committees including Planning which look at the minerals extractions in the area. Other committees include the Regeneration, Growth and Community Committee, the Government and Audits Committee and the Policy and Resources Committee;  he hopes to benefit  these committees. Cllr Rayner continues to represent Wrotham Parish Council at the KALC TMBC meetings and commented that he had sat next to Cllr Bate at the last meeting and was very impressed with her expertise and is pleased that Shipbourne Parish Council has recruited someone with such vast knowledge which will be of benefit to all local parishes especially with regard to the Local Plan.
· Tonbridge & Malling Borough Council - Report from Cllr Taylor – Cllr Taylor gave thanks to Shipbourne Parish Council for their response to the recent consultation supporting the J5 Slips. Cllr Taylor said that he still didn’t know whether the Borough Green Garden City development would be included in the Local Plan, we will find out on 5th June. If it goes ahead, the first phase would be 1,500 houses and eventually there would be 4,000 houses. He asked for our support in opposing such a development and would be putting forward a Parish Alliance response.
· Questions to Parish Councillors – A question was raised about the dog bins as they are frequently overflowing. Cllr Cohen said that we had been in touch with TMBC to organise more frequent emptying.
The meeting closed at 7.35pm
